
Returning to In-person Worship 
 
Coming Back to Worship - Revitalization 
As we return to in-person worship, please be aware of the information provided for the safety of all.  
We are following the Phase 4 guidelines for “Coming Back to Worship” as set forth by Bishop Beard for 
all churches in our conference.  https://www.igrc.org/worship-phase4 
 
Sunday Service Times:   
Three services at 8:00; 9:15; and 10:30AM. 
Please arrive no earlier than 15 minutes prior to service. 
Our capacity for each service is 75.  We are asking that you attend just one service. 
The services will basically, “look the same”.  Our average attendance for the first two services has been 
less than 75.  You might consider an earlier service if you normally attend at 10:30. Our average for 
that service has consistently exceeded current limitations. 
If you choose not to attend any of the services due to health concerns during this pandemic, we 
respect your choice. 
The 9:15 service will be on Facebook Live and recorded for rebroadcast on WRMJ at 5:10 PM.  
 
Masks:  The wearing of masks inside the church is highly recommended.  In addition, please maintain a 
social distance of six feet or more.  Thank you for kindness and compassion for each other. 
 
Entrance:  Please use the Educational Wing entrance nearest the office and elevator on NW 3rd Street. 
 
Elevator Use:  Please use the elevator as needed.  We ask that you ride separate from those in other 
households. 
 
Recorded Attendance:  We are required to keep track of our attendance to maintain a record of 
people in the church if needed for contact tracing.  Greeters will meet you at the entrance to assist.   
 
Bulletins:  Service bulletins will be available in the Fellowship Room for you to pick up.  These may be 
taken with you or recycled as you leave a service.  They are not to be reused for other services. 
 
Café:  The Fellowship Café will be closed until further notice.  Food and drink will not be available. 
 
Offering:    Offering Stations will be located in the Fellowship Room and throughout the Sanctuary.  
You may leave offerings as you enter or exit.  A collection of offering will not be taken during each 
service. 
 
Seating:  Sanctuary pews will be color-coded for use during each service to minimize cross contact.  
Please be seated with members of your household.  The Balcony and the Fellowship Room can also be 
used. 
 
Exit:  Please exit from the Sanctuary as you are dismissed using the middle south and southeast doors 
on NW 3rd Street.  We will not be using the east doors on North College as an entrance or exit at this 
time.  Use the elevator if needed. 
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